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Culcheth and Glazebury Parish Council

   _______________________________________________________________________________

Land and Environment

Minutes of the Zoom Meeting held at 6pm on 24th November 2020
Present:  
Cllrs. Mrs M Webber, Chairman, K Bland, Mrs S Bland, B Alldred, Mrs J Grime, Mrs J Johnson

In Attendance: The Clerk.
Public               None


Apologies:        None 
To: Cllrs. Mrs M Webber, Chairman, B Alldred, K Bland, Mrs S Bland, Mrs J Grime, Mrs J Johnson.

1.
Minutes of previous meeting Councillors reviewed the minutes of the previous meeting, which were agreed at the Parish Council Meeting held on 10th October 2020,

2. 
Matters arising:

2.1. Library support worker – advertisement planned foe January 2021.
2.2. Overgrown land at Hampson Avenue / Warrington Road – no replies from Torus. Quote requested from the Garden doctor.



2.8 The Green – looks good after recent work.

2.9 Shaw Street – WBC to visit and review.

2.12 Weight limit – letter submitted. Farmers are exempt. 
Clerk and Cllr Grime to follow up on overgrown land with Torus
3
Glazebury Community Play Area 
Notices have been placed on gates and noticeboards. People to contact include Jo Sayers, Graham Borg &Anna Hardman. There used to be regular meetings. Up to date contact information is needed.
Clerk to contact jo Sayers
4
Culcheth linear park 
Councillors are disappointed with the reply from WBC.  There are 13 benches and 2 picnic installations. WBC have repaired 2 benches and a set of steps by Farmers Bridge. There are 7 benches which are unfit for use as well as 1 picnic installation.

Work is needed. Both ends flood and banks are falling in. Dredging may be needed.

Cllr S Bland to contact Friends of Linear Park

Clerk to contact Environment Agency and Sankey Valley Trust
5. 
HS2 
Cllr F Allen has drafted a statement for submission when councillors have added any further comments. All discussed amended plans and await any decision.
Some arears have put up signs, eg ‘Save our Parkside’, and this is something which may need to be considered for HS2.

Clerk to send submission to HS2
6
Neighbourhood/Community reports
Cllr Grime drew attention to the recent information from WBC regarding the Livewire facilities at Culcheth High School and the press article today. This is under a different agreement to other sites and they are billed, with an increase in rent, by the school. Under current conditions with safe distancing, it is unviable. Consultation with the school has not progressed to date. Consultation is until 8th January.  The school could use the space, equipment is rented and can be returned. The school does have 2 rooms which were funded by money from the demolishment of the Youth centre.  These Community rooms need to be discussed.
7
Law and Order issues.


Police feedback reports are good and useful. There are also virtual meetings for the public.

8.
Correspondence

Emails regarding items discussed.

9.
Planning for the future 


Currently on hold.
10.
Other Business.

1. Premises closed during current guidelines are not all following the same path. Some are operating click and collect. Others allowing selection at the door. There are a lot of deliveries taking place. Guidelines need to be clearer.

2 Albion Park – comments are needed soon.

3 Parkside Action Group - PC name needs to be removed from their list as Peter Black is representing us.

4 Community Day – provisionally booked.  Planning needing assuming it can go ahead.

Clerk to submit letter to Traffic commission and M Tune at WBC
11.
Next meeting Tuesday 15th December 2020 at 7pm. 


. 

 6.55pm meeting closed
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